
Evergreen Elementary

Site Council Agenda

September 18th, 2023

SITE Members: Jenny Jones, Admin/ Tammi Synder, Title 1 *via emailed report/ Tammie Middle, Office Secretary/

Meghin Pitts- Teacher/ Tawnya Campbell- teachers

Members who were not present: Vanessa Allen, parent/ Kayla Miller, parent /Jenna Larkin, Community (Boys and Girls

Club)/ Christina Zaborowski, parent

Introductions:

School Safety: Discussion and planning of first Lock Down drill.

Instruction/Academic Data:

● Enrollment- on-site, 387

●
Title Update ~ May 15, 2023

● We began the year with Booster groups that started on September 5th. These groups were based on

the testing data from the end of last year. We have been reviewing and practicing skills learned last year.

We have been able to get almost everyone assessed with Beginning of the Year Benchmark Tests. We are still missing

pieces of data on a few students who have been chronically absent.

Our beginning of the year data shows that 56% of our students are in need of intensive intervention. The breakdown is

as follows: Kdg (79%), 1st (56%), 2nd (55%), 3rd (57%), 4th (33%). We MUST serve at least the lowest 20% of each grade

level through Title groups, but we plan to serve as many as possible. It will be critical to make sure these students are

getting their needs met in the classroom setting as much as possible.

We are holding RTIi meetings on Wednesday with each grade level to determine groups for our first round of DD

Reading. Those groups will begin on Monday, September 25th.

We are holding our Family Math Night on October 11th. We will serve dinner and have many math games & activities

taking place in the gym. There will be some giveaways throughout the night, too.

Needs Assessment

The team discussed data from end of year Dibels and Acadience testing, OSAS for 3rd and 4th grade, along with

beginning of the year data for reading. Explanation of District elementary focus of fluency.



Professional Development

● Building Fact Fluency resource has been implemented for the 23/24 school year through all grades.
This was done to increase number fluency and reasoning to assist with overall computation. Progress
monitoring will occur six times throughout the school year.

● Staff would like to look at different resources for writing.

Next meeting: October 16th, 2023

Adjourned 3:45pm


